
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

May 10, 2011

President Elect Cherry Baumbusch opened the meeting at 11:03AM.

The following officers and directors elect were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Glenn Yarborough, Jan Auerbach, Bob Rosenbaum, Dale Lazar, Lynn Heinrichs, Carmen Martinez and Fred Dent.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the April 28, 2011 meeting were approved after amendment.

President Elect’s Report

President Elect Cherry informed the Board that she intended to present the new Club structure to the Club at a meeting in May/June.

Administration Report – Carmen Martinez

Carmen shared with the Board a new and improved PowerPoint showing the new Club structure more clearly.

Membership Report – Fred Dent

Fred indicated he is working on obtaining new members.  Fred and the sergeant-at-arms are going to develop a system to track walk-ins.  New microphones will be available for the Club’s meetings.  The Board discussed whether or not it is the Club’s goal to increase membership.

Treasurer’s Report – Lynn Heinrichs

Lynn presented a budget that shows money in-flow and out-flow.  It was noted that entries for Youth Scholarship and H.S. Seniors was redundant.  The Board agreed to purchase a bar scanner and software to handle attendance.

Service Committee Report – Steve Swift

Steve presented an updated chart of Service Projects.  He expressed his intention to share this with the Club several times a year.

RI Foundation Report – Bob Hahne

Bob indicated that as a basis for him continuing to serve as RI Foundation chair for the Club, he wants the Club to set a goal of being first in the District.  The Board agreed that this is an appropriate goal.

Next Meeting

The next regular meeting of the new Board will be on June 21 at 10AM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at noon.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary Elect
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